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8. The process of resolving differences ofviews continued. There was common 
understanding that the scope of the Prohibition should include all existing and 
possible types of chemical weapons. , The ad hoc  Working Group examined in creator 
detail the major outstanding problems of the scope of the prohibition and of 
questions related to verification. The main differences regarding the scope concern 
the inclusion of provisions in the convention prohibiting the use of chemical weapons, 
provisions regarding the applicability of the convention with respect to animals and 
plants, and whether it should inClude the prohibition of  -planning, organization and 
trainine for the purpese of utilizing the toxic properties of chemicals in combat. 
Questions regarding the balance between national and international verification, the 
appropriateness of the inclusion of a provision on the use of national means of 
verification, the organization and functions of the Consultative Committee and the 
national verification or implementation system, as well as the issues of when on-site 
inspection shall take place and how a rrohibition of binary chemical weapons should 
be verified remain to be agreed upon. A better understanding was reached of the 
need to ensure that verification of compliance with the convention be based on an 
adequate combination of national and international means. Measures relating to 
the implementation of the convention, such as declarations, were examined in more 
detail. Specific proposals were also put forward by a number of delegations with a 
view to improving the possible structure of a future convention. The revised Elements 
and Comments included in the 1931 report of the yorking Group to the CD as well 
as the proposals and suggested texts submitted during'the first part of the - 
Committee's 1902 session will constitute  a  valuable basis for the Group's future work. 

9. Following the practice introduced in 1901 by the Chairman to hold consultations 
on certain technical questions relevant to the  future convention, the Chairman, at 
the Group's 1902 session, convened consultations on issues recommended for further 
examination in the Group's 1901 report. The 1902 consultations dealt specifically 
with methods to ,be agreed upon for tonicity determinations in connection with a 
chemical weapons convention. The Chairman reported to the Working Group that the 
participants in these consultations unanimously recommended standardized operatinc 
procedures for two specific  to  of tonicity determinations. Tho Working Group took 
note of the Chairman's report on the. consultations and of the recommendations for 
standardized operating procedures. The Group agreed ,on the desirability of 
continuing consultations to allow for the enamination of additional technical questions 
including some outstanding tonicological issues in relation to a chemical weapons 
convention. 

10. The urgency of achieving real progress to • ards the conclusion of a convention 
on chemical weapons was unanimously recognized by the Working Group especially in 
the lieht of the second snecial session of the General Assembly - devoted to disarmament. 
Accordingly, the Working Group endorsed the appeal of its Chairman for even more 
substantive contributions to advance the process of elaborating provisions of the 
convention at the earliest possible date. 


